CLAUDE L. WINFIELD, FIRST VICE-CHAIR AHSIA BADI, SECOND VICE CHAIR



JESÚS PÉREZ DISTRICT MANAGER

BRIAN VAN NIEUWENHOVEN, TREASURER BEATRICE DISMAN, ASST. TREASURER KATHY THOMPSON, SECRETARY DAVID COLBY REED, ASST. SECRETARY

THE CITY OF NEW YORK

MANHATTAN COMMUNITY BOARD SIX
P.O. BOX 1672

NEW YORK, NY 10159-1672

Parks, Landmarks, & Cultural Affairs Committee Tuesday, February 6, 2018 – 7 PM 433 1st Avenue (NYU School of Dentistry), Room 210

Meeting Minutes

Present: Mark Thompson (Chair), Pamela Vassil (Vice Chair), Amelia Acosta, Martin Barrett, Adam Hartke, Aaron Humphrey, Gary Papush, Eugene Santoro, Kathy Thompson, Ronnie White.

Absent: Elvy Barroso, Aissata Camara, Ellen Imbimbo, Robert Baublitz, William Huxley

Guests: Ben Jacobs, Council Member Keith Powers; Wesley Hamilton, Parks Department; Jack Collins, East End Housing; Lou Sepersky, CB6; Jill Baner, Sutton Place Parks Conservancy; Don Cantillo, Architect for 220 E. 17th Street

Call to Order and Adoption of the Agenda/Previous Meeting's Minutes

Meeting called to order by Chair Mark Thompson at 7:04 pm

Architect from Fractal presented on their client's application for a Certificate of Appropriateness to modify the stairs of the entrance to the landmarked building at 205 East 17th Street, as well as add a secondary entrance with ADA access and a new railing for safety. Questions were asked regarding new ADA compliant entrance. Vote in support: 9 yes. Unanimous.

Architect Dan Cantillo presented regarding Certificate of Appropriateness to add a rooftop terrace covering roughly 85% of the existing townhouse roof at 220 East 17th Street. Questions were asked regarding size of canopy/awning, color of materials, existing air conditioning units, minimal visibility from 16th Street. Vote in support: 10 yes. Unanimous.

The Parks Department report was given by Wesley Hamilton. He discussed "Glow in the dark" event Friday eve 2/9 at Asser Levy rec center. Questions asked regarding ribbon cutting for temporary dog run at Bellevue South park. Event will be held in warmer weather. These events are usually held on weekdays. Question asked re 54th Street bridge. This is discussed at land Use. Wes agreed to send Cody (CB6 Office) a copy of the agreement regarding the 'landing.'

Chair's Report - waived

Old/New Business – Ben Jacobs, from CM Powers' office, spoke and distributed a constituent survey.

Meeting adjourned.

Minutes submitted by: Mark Thompson, February 7, 2018.